
City of Bloomington BDU Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

Sept 1, 2011 4pm McCloskey Room City Hall 
 
Attendance  
 
Members: Eric OSt, Mark McMath, Mike Trotzke, Mike Allen, Mike Sullivan (remotely) 
Staff: Rick Dietz, Rick Routon, Danise Alano-Martin 
 
Topics of discussion 
 
Infrastructure Updates 
 
Rick Routon and Rick Dietz updated members on status of BDU projects on 3rd St, B-Line and at 
Transit: Work complete at 3rd St and Bl-ine.  Transit project is pending final facility plans. 
 
CTP Certified Technology Park 
 
Danise Alano-Martin, City Director of Economic & Sustainable Development, updated the 
committee on the progress of the CTP Certified Tech Park.  CTP was certified in 2005.  City has 
purchased IU land with intent to subdivide and sell for mixed-use development. Request for 
Qualifications issued and 10 submissions have been received.  5-6 will be interviewed.  The City 
hopes to begin public process in mid-November.  BDUAC will be part of the public process.  
Danise is happy to talk to BDUAC members anytime.   
 
eHealth 
 
Mark McMath reported on IU Health facilities… 3 new buildings connectied recently. 
Dr Mike Sullivan provided updates in Internet2 e-health activities and discussed the Rural 
Healthcare Pilot project and use cases  such as cloud-based medical office suites and medical 
data backup. US Ignite (a related effort to devise high bandwidth network use cases) was also 
discussed. 
 
InCNTRE and SDN  
 
Matt Davy reported on the startup of InCNTRE, the Indiana Center for Network Translational 
Research.  This new organization is leading research into Software Defined Networking, an effort 
to commoditize network hardware and unleash a new generation of innovation in network 
architecture and management. 
 
Action Items 
 
Rick D will connect Matt Davy and Danise for additional conversations on the economic 
development potential of InCNTRE in Bloomington. 


